
MAY 2020 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Membership renewals continue to trickle in and we are still accepting them from you! When we get back in 
session, we will be stronger than ever!   

• While we are hunkered down with the stay-at-home mandate, there are several ways in which we can help 
with the upcoming election. See pages 3-4-5 within this NEWS.Bulletin to see how YOU can help! 

MAY 12th CONFERENCE CALL MEETING! 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE—Waskah Whelan 

Hello…Navajo Ladies, 
 

We are all still busy being at home for now and getting pretty tired of it… but I think we will be able to get out 
and about more very soon.  As long as we play it safe when we are out…we should be good. 
 

Some areas of the economy are beginning to re-open.  I read that when a nail salon in another state  opened up,  
ladies waited in line for 2 hours just to get in!    
 

I’m thinking It’s probably a good thing we’re required to wear masks when we are out in public. Many of our 
hairdos are in such a state  no doubt it’s best no one recognizes us right now!   
 

I heard salons are going to be opening up in the first or second wave.  Can’t wait! 
 

Nothing to put on the calendar except dates that were canceled.  When I know more…I’ll be in touch. 
 

Thank you for being there!  Have you paid your dues? We are the County’s largest club…let’s keep it that way! 

 

Instead of our usual luncheon meeting at the Brigantine, we are hosting a Conference Call in which  
you ALL are encouraged to participate! 
 
I hope you will all try to join the Navajo Canyon Virtual Meeting on Tuesday, May 12 at 10:30 am. 
It will be held with Free Conference Call.com . All you have to do is call this phone #, they will prompt you to put 
in the access code, then you will be able to connect and hear Waskah conduct the RWC Navajo Canyon meeting!  
 
The dial in phone number:   717-275-8940 
Access Code:  318 7336 
I will remind you again before the conference.   



MEMBERSHIP—Wendy Wolfe 

Navajo Canyon is still taking checks for our annual membership drive and due to the challenges we are facing 
with the Coronavirus, we have yet to publish our membership directory.  If you are interested in being included 
but you haven’t yet renewed your membership, please take this opportunity to do it now.  We promise to get 
our directories to print as soon as we know we can once again meet as a group – and if we can’t, we may consid-
er sending them out electronically… 
 

Thank you to those of you who have renewed your membership. Please stay in touch with those members you 
know and let us know if anyone needs anything at all during these difficult times – we want to be able to help. 
We look forward to meeting again in person – we have a lot to do re-elect President Trump in November! Please 
take care your health and that of your loved ones.  
 

Membership Information:  Dues are be $35 for regular members and $20 for associate members. If you haven’t 
yet paid your annual membership dues and wish to, please mail a check, payable to RWCNC, to: 2295 Needham 
Road, #4, El Cajon 92020. 

CLICK HERE  
FOR DETAILS! 

Hope you enjoyed these jokes.  I have no updates on future events but I’ve got my fingers crossed that the 
quarantine will end soon, until then we can read Dr Fauci’s book. 

WAYS AND MEANS—Diane Randolph 

CHAPLAIN—Ginny Wisley 

“I can do all things through Christ who strengths me.” 

Philippians 4:13 

 

Have you made it this far? What do you miss most? Rick & I are in theatre withdrawal. One of the unopened plays 
at Cygnet, we “produced.” Hope they remember their lines for the reopening.  
 

I did not in my wildest dreams ever think that I could rest, relax, be in the moment in California; that is what we do 
in Ireland: rejuvenate. I did not think that I would watch church services online & take communion in the dining 
room. But we are & we did. Felt the same (except for the coffee, jammies, no makeup, hair uncombed). 
 

I miss people. I do not like the term social distancing, I prefer physical. Somehow though I am surviving.  
 

Something tells me it is because Christ is strengthening me. 
 

Stay sane, stay healthy. Be blessed that we can and will survive.  



CLICK HERE  
FOR DETAILS! 

HELP OUR LOCAL CANDIATES! 

Calling All Volunteers!        Postcard- o-Rama! 
 

The Noli Zosa campaign has 20,000 postcards that they are working to complete over the spring and summer and 
have ready to mail out in the fall. 
 

Navajo Ladies…Here is a chance for you to volunteer without leaving home! 

If you are willing to write some postcards…please contact Noli’s campaign manager (Victor Lopez) and give him 
your home address.  He will see that postcards with instructions are delivered to your porch and will pick them 
up the same way when you are finished.  This will be a great help to his campaign. This is a very wise use of his 
volunteer time.  Since we aren’t walking or calling right now…why not write some postcards?   
 

Noli is running for the District 7 SD City Council. This is the seat Scott Sherman holds and was Judy McCarty’s and 
Larry Stirling’s seat before that.  It has been a Republican seat for over 40 years and we don’t want to lose it.   
 

I already have people signed up to do this. But we need more.  Call Victor or text him you will help.  Let him know 
you are from Navajo Canyon RWC. 
 

Victor Lopez 
619-852-8967 cell 
VLopez798@gmail.com 

Darrell Issa is our Republican candidate for the 50th Congressional District. Issa volunteers will be up and running 
very soon with his campaign.     
 

If you would like to help with his campaign, please send in your name to: 
 

Robert Trent                                                                                                              
760-598-3535 cell                                                                                   
Robert@teamissa.com 
 

If any of you ladies know Republican-owned retail businesses located in the 50th CD, please send the names and 
addresses to the campaign.                                    
 

Put Republican owned business in the subject line.   
 

Thank you, ladies! 

mailto:VLopez798@gmail.com


CLICK HERE  
FOR DETAILS! 

CALL TO ACTION! 

Judicial Watch is an American conservative non-partisan educational foundation that promotes transparency, 
accountability and integrity in government, politics and the law. Judicial Watch fulfills its educational mission 
through litigation, investigations and by filing Freedom of Information Act lawsuits to investigate misconduct 
by government officials.  
 
Tom Fitton is President of Judicial Watch.  Using investigations, legal action and Freedom of Information Act 
(FOIA) lawsuits…                                                                                                                                                                               
*JW sued and won lawsuits forcing the clean up of Voter Rolls,                                                                                                     
*Pushed action and media coverage of the FISA Court Scandal,                                                                                                     
*Helped spotlight the FBI-Media Collusion against Trump,                                                                                                                          
*Obtained Strzok-Page Text Messages through FOIA lawsuits                                                                                     
*Served Google with a subpoena to produce Hillary Clinton’s missing emails.                                                                                                            
 
This is just a small part of the work Judicial Watch does for us every day. Judicial Watch is supported by per-
sonal, tax-deductable donations which you can easily set up through JudicialWatch.org.  You will receive a 
monthly newsletter if you become a donor… 
 

However … There is another way to donate to Judicial Watch.  Every time you purchase items on Ama-
zon, you can set yourself up as a donor to JW.   Yes, it’s true.!  
 
 1) Go to Smile.Amazon.com , sign up and make Judicial Watch your charity.  
 
 2) To make purchases and take advantage of this program, you must sign in to Amazon thru this portal:  
Smile.Amazon.com   
 
3) All of your personal account settings will remain the same. Your shopping cart, your saved for later items, 
your payment information…everything is the same. And, all prices are the same as on regular Amazon.  
 
4) Every time you purchase something on Amazon, Judicial Watch will receive 0.5% of your purchase price 
into their account. 
 
5) Note:  If you sign-in with just the regular amazon.com…you will earn no money for Judicial Watch. 
 
6) On your computer you can save a special Smile.Amazon.com icon that allows you to go there directly. 
This is a fabulous deal for Judicial Watch.  I’m still shocked that Jeff Bezos, the uber liberal owner of Amazon 

gives us this choice, but he does, so let’s use it.   The money can really add up if you pass this on to every-
one in your club and to your Republican friends.  Judicial Watch has earned over $70,000 so far from 
Amazon.   
 
Who isn’t using Amazon these days while we are locked up?  Let’s make it count for our side!   

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Conservatism_in_the_United_States
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Freedom_of_Information_Act_(United_States)


CALL TO ACTION! 

Governor of Michigan, Gretchen Whitmer to the people:     
                                                           
Sorry no gardening allowed!  And no, you can’t buy carpets, flooring,   
paint or furniture.  No advertising allowed for goods that are not  
groceries or medical supplies.  t is unlawful to have your lawn  
mowed by someone else. Violation of these orders is a criminal 
misdemeanor which means you could be fined. You can’t go out 
on the lake in a motorboat…but a canoe is OK.   
 

Everything is on the line this November. If we want to live as free people, we’ve got to stop electing Demo-
crats. We elect Democrats when we forget to vote or stay home thinking it’s too much trouble to vote or it 
doesn’t matter if we vote. 
 

Our job is to be on duty from now until Election Day…reminding people to register, to vote for Republicans 
when they get the chance and then GOTV of every conservative or Republican voter we know. 
 

Every year many people do not vote at all. Turn-out was in the 45% range during the March Primary here in 
San Diego County. Turnout for all Voters:  48%    Republicans:  40% 
 

Democrats don’t want to govern…they want to rule…they especially want to rule us. We are the only ones that 
can stop them. If we show up and do our job, we can stop them.   
 

Every phone call you make or postcard you write will help to strengthen support for President Trump’s agenda 
and protect your rights as an American.  
 

Be positive, be informed, be active! 

Evelyn Blume, 1926-2020 
 
Evelyn Blume, a long time member of Navajo Canyon Republican Women Federated, passed away at the age of 
94 years last week.  Evelyn was three times president of Navajo Canyon and President of the San Diego County 
Federation of Republican Women.  Evelyn mentored many Republican women that went on to hold higher 
office.   
 
Her granddaughter wanted us to know about her passing since she was a charter member of Navajo Can-
yon.  Evelyn was a very active member of the San Diego Republican Party and the California Federation of   
Republican Women.  She had many friends in our organization and will be missed by those of us that knew 
her.   Evelyn and her husband were good friends with Shirley and Grant Bening, Judy and Curt McCarty,  
Eleanor Clough, Carol Reed, Shirley Kaltenborn and many others.  
 
There was no funeral service planned, but anyone wishing to send condolences can write to her  
Granddaughter:  
  Crystal Casey, 
  15763 Lyons Valley Road, Jamul, CA  91935.  
   email address:   bigbearstarcreations@gmail.com 

mailto:bigbearstarcreations@gmail.com


2020 BOARD MEMBERS 

If you wish to contact any Board members, please 
use these email addresses: 

RWCNavajoCanyon@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIPrwcnc@gmail.com 

President Waskah Whelan

VP Programs Marjie Siekerka

VP Membership Wendy Wolfe

VP Ways and Means Diane Randolph

VP Campaign Precinct Waskah Whelan

Recording Secretary Gloria Harpenau

Corresponding Secretary Betty Landen

Treasurer Bonnee Proo

Parliamentarian Nancy Amador

APRIL  
30 Navajo Canyon Board Meeting: 9:30 am – Virtual Tele-Conference Meeting  
 
MAY 
1  Trump Talk Phone Bank #1 for Mike Garcia – Special Election May 12th Trump wants this seat!!! 
9  Trump Talk Phone Bank #2 for Mike Garcia  
11  Trump-Talk Phone Bank #3 for Mike Garcia  
 
Canceled - 11th RWC San Diego County Monthly Mtg: 9:30 am @ Legacy International Center Hotel, 875 Ho-
tel Circle South, Mission Valley $35 RSVP by Tues. RosietheRealtor5@gmail.com  
 
Canceled -  11th SD County Republican Party Bi-Monthly Caucus Meetings 6:00 pm  
12th - RWC Navajo Canyon General Meeting Virtual Conference Call Meeting: Free Conference Call 10:30 am 
Call-In Phone # 1-717-275-8940 Access Code: 318 7336 Call in for the latest news, Campaign updates & Re-
port from Darrell Issa 
  
JUNE 
Doubtful 9th RWC Navajo Canyon General Meeting 11:00 am; Registration 10:30am Location TBA Featured 
Speaker: Trevor Loudon “Enemies Within” RSVPrwcnc@gmail.com  
 
13th - Lincoln Reagan Dinner – “Keep America Great” Marriott Marquis Hotel, Downtown Tickets go on sale 
May 13 @ sandiegorepublicans.org  
 
Dates of Importance:  
 
CA Republican Party Convention: May 1-3 @ LAX Marriott Hotel Canceled  
Del Mar Fair Booth: Navajo Canyon Day: Tuesday, June 16 - 3 shifts Canceled  
Democrat 2020 Convention August 17 @ Milwaukee, WI  
Republican Party 2020 Convention: @ Charlotte, NC August 24-27….Go Trump!  
Election Day – Tuesday, November 3 

EVENTS 

mailto:RosietheRealtor5@gmail.com
mailto:RSVPrwcnc@gmail.com

